

GAT Management NEWSLETTER

R. L. DUFFEY ENGINEERING

Editor - Ken Zeigler

X-100

July 25, 1975

EMPLOYMENT: Hourly 1280 Salary 954

ON JULY 7 the membership of Local 3-689 of the Oil, Chemical & Atomic Workers International Union ratified the latest Company offer. The three-year contract will be in effect until May 2, 1978. However, two wage reopeners are provided during its term, on May 2 of 1976 and 1977.

A BOOKLET PUBLISHED mainly for the oil industry can quickly tell an interested consumer more than he may want to know about various grades of gasoline on the market. Called "Motor Gasolines, Summer 1974," it is a part of the Interior Department's 88th survey of petroleum products. While brand names are omitted, they are unnecessary because the data indicates there are only minor differences in quality between brands of the same grade. Unfortunately, many motorists buy higher octane gasolines than their cars require. This wastes excess octane and needlessly adds millions of dollars to consumer gasoline costs. Copies of the booklet are available from Bureau of Mines; Publications Office, 4800 Forbes Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15213.

LEWIS DEACON, ROY KAPLAN, and MARK HOLLAND (Co-op from V.P.I.) have authored a paper on "Chromium Recovery from Sludges Produced by Chromate Inhibited Cooling Water," which will be presented at the Third ERDA Environmental Pollution Conference. The Conference will be held September 23-25 in Chicago, Illinois.

ANAPHYLACTIC allergic reactions to Hymenoptera stings are far more common than most people realize. Hymenoptera is an order of insects which includes bees, wasps and ants. Over 400 deaths were reported to the Insect Sting Subcommittee of the American Academy of Allergy between 1962 and 1972. Anyone who has ever had a severe reaction to a bee sting, should be fully aware of its potentially dangerous implications.

1975 is International Women's Year, as proclaimed by the United Nations. The important role of women can be demonstrated in all phases of life. In New York, while many women plan menus for their families, Mary Ann Anderson, nutritionist at CARE, plans menus for the world's malnourished. Last year the aid and development agency's supplemental feeding programs and food-forwork projects reached more than 20 million people with nutritious food in developing countries in Africa, Asia, Latin America and the Middle East, involving thirty-six developing countries.

USING the 1975 International Women's Year as a forum to promote their accomplishments, a movement is underway to alter the makeup of Congress and state legislatures in 1976. Despite their differences, women's groups appear united on the principle of encouraging male-dominated political organizations to take them seriously.

Now that several women have been appointed to important posts and others have been elected to office, they have unmistakable leverage over the formation of public policies. Some of these women in key places are:

- O Alice Rivlin: Director of the new Congressional Budger Office.
- O Nancy J. Teeters: Chief economist for the House Budget Committee.
- O Nancy Barrett: Head of the Economic Department at American University and top aide to Ms. Rivlin's CBO.
- Ocarla Hills: only woman in President Ford's Cabinet serving as Secretary of Housing and Urban Development, formerly with the Department of Justice.
- Mary Louise Smith: Named by President Ford as Chairman of the Republican National Committee.

TWENTY YEARS of service was achieved by J. B. HICKS, JR. (D-522) on July 5.

WHO'S WHO IN MANAGEMENT

ORON E. GLEIM, Purchasing Agent in the Purchasing and Materials Division, is responsible for the purchase of services equipment and supplies as well as the coordination of plantsite construction activities.

Mr. Gleim reports to H. WATTS, Manager of the Purchasing and Materials Division.

Mr. Gleim received a Bachelor of Science Degree in Electrical Engineering from Ohio University. He was employed at Goodyear Atomic in March 1953 as a Buyer in his present division. He was named a Senior Buyer in January 1958 and Assistant Purchasing Agent in April 1966. He was promoted to his present position in April 1970.

Oron and his wife, Wanda, live at 1350 Holmes Avenue in Portsmouth and are members of The First United Methodist Church. They have two children, Mark, 27 and Jeff, 20.



He is a member of the Elks Club and American Legion Post 23. Oron's hobbies and recreational activities include playing golf and managing a baseball team in the Ohio Valley Baseball League.

GAT NAMES AND FACES IN THE NEWS



H. WATTS



J. P. VOURNAZOS



S. BROUDY



K. ZEIGLER

HENRY WATTS, Manager of Purchasing and Materials Division, completed 45 years of service on July 1. His long career was highlighted by his tour of service in South Africa.

JOHN P. VOURNAZOS will graduate from Ohio University with a Bachelor of Science degree in Mathematics on August 23 with high honors. John has shown considerable dedication by attending school, working at GAT and being active in sports, all at the same time. His honors indicate he handled it exceptionally well.

STEVE BROUDY elected to take early retirement, effective July 1. He was Supervisor of Cascade Coordination at that time, and had accumulated 22 years of service.

KEN ZEIGLER has been elected to the Pike County Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors and the Chamber has recently recruited two Primary Health Care physicians for practice in the county.

INFORM THE NEWSLETTER when you are in the news. Modesty is not always the best policy!